
Note from the Dean of Students

A word from the Head of Campus

Welcome to our new and returning students.  Term 4 is upon us and as it is a short
term, it is important to be aware of assessment time frames and attendance.  We
encourage all students to be utilising study hubs this term, to ensure they on track with
all of their assessments.  
As for our graduating senior students, they have a very short time at school remaining.  
We would like to wish all of our TP students the best with their external exams and our
other graduating students luck with with their final pieces of assessment.  Reminder to
our graduating seniors to also begin their job hunting NOW!  Check the noticeboard or
speak with Sharon, Jo or Tracey for any advertised jobs.  Note - job application
assistance is available on a Wednesdays and Thursdays in Session 2.  See Sharon to
make an appointment.  

Study Hubs

Welcome to Term 4.   Busy term ahead and as always attendance is the key to being
successful at the college.  Study Hubs are in our timetable, and we encourage the
students to use this amazing resource to catch up or have extra time with our amazing
teaching staff.  For our graduating Year 12 students it is only a 6-week term with the rest
of our classes moving through to week 8. 

Term 4 Week 2 - October 14, 2022

Tips from the Guidance Officer  
VET/Junior Study Hub

 Tuesday, Period 2
11:30pm-1:30pm

Room 7
 

Senior Study Hub 
Thursday, Period 3
2.15pm-4.15pm 

Room 7
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 14/11/ 2022 -

Enrolments open

 for Term 1 2023

At SERLC we are....

Sharon Charter

POSITIVE - PRESENT - PRODUCTIVE

Important Dates

Richard Allan

Jo Dutton

There are many opportunities for young people to enter into
free training post-school. Please make an appointment with

the Guidance Officer (GO) to discuss where you might be
headed after ELC. Some students this may want to engage in
a job-ready course which will teach skills for the workforce

and assist young people to find employment at its
conclusion. Others may wish to continue their education at
TAFE or another tertiary learning location and the GO can

help you find and enrol in the most suitable course. Even if
you have no idea about where you want to go, please make
an appointment and the GO will assist you to explore what

you’re most suited to. Whatever your needs, the GO can help,
just call or visit the office to make an appointment.



Session Times

 1 day per fortnight, in 10 week term, that equals to 10
weeks per course, which is 75% attendance
 1 day per week, in a 10 week term, that equals 20 weeks
per course, which is 50% attendance

Does attendance really matter?
 1 or 2 days a week doesn't seem like much but ...



If a student misses:

The SERLC handbook states that 100% attendance is required
to pass.

General RemindersGeneral Reminders

POSITIVEAt SERLC we are....

Engineering and Construction start at 7.00 am (Monday –
Thursday)

Year 10 starts 8.15 am (Monday – Thursday)

Readiness  starts vary, depending on the session -
Monday 9.15 am start; Tuesday 2.15 pm start; Wednesday
12.00 pm start

Senior Program – Maths and English starts at 12.00 pm
(Monday – Thursday)

Other Certificate courses and electives have 2 sessions
per week, either in session 1 - 8.15 am start  and/or
session 3 - 2.15 pm start

Friendly reminder that the school day concludes at 4.15 pm.
Please ensure prompt pick up at the end of the school day to
ensure that students are not left to wait, especially in
inclement weather. Your cooperation with this is greatly
appreciated. 
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Mobile Phone Policy

Mobile phones are NOT to be used in the classroom - please refer to
the “Student Handbook”:

All mobile phones must be turned off or on silent during classes an
not be used without teacher approval.

There should be NO personal reason for a mobile phone to be on
during class. If there is an emergency, parents should ring the
relevant campus office and the student will be contacted via office
staff.

If students carry mobile phones on their possession, it is their
responsibility to keep them safe and secure.   The College waives
all responsibility for the usage, damage or theft of any mobile
phones on College grounds.

Absence vs Attendance

Dress Code

No singlet, muscle or tube tops
No low cut or midriff tops
Shorts and skirts are to be a reasonable length
Graphics or texts on shirts are to be non-offensive

The SERLC handbook states that students should dress in a
manner that will reflect positively on self and the College:

Please ensure dress is respectful or you will be asked to leave
the campus and return when you are dressed appropriately.


